ARKANSAS STATE HIGHWAY AND TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

Henry Gray, Director Telephone (501) 569-2000



P.O. Box 2261 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203

December 11, 1986

Honorable Neil Stallings Mayor P. O. Box 580 Jonesboro, Arkansas 72403

Dear Mayor Stallings:

In accord with requests from the City of Jonesboro and Arkansas State University, we have conducted a traffic operations study at the Highway 49 - Aggie Road intersection. The results of the study indicated that a traffic signal is warranted.

As discussed at our meeting on December 9, 1986, we will develop construction plans for a traffic signal installation and forward to the City for review and comments. The project would qualify for Federal-aid Urban Funds should the City decide on this method of funding.

Yours very truly,

J. D. Barnett

Engineer of Traffic Division

cc: Commissioner Dalton Farmer
 Dr. Gene Smith
 Mayor-Elect Hubert Brodel1

